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Second Sunday of Lent

                    Saturday March 11


Vigil Mass     
 

5:00 p.m.
     +Ben & +Helen O’Donnell

  
Sunday, March 12
 8:30 a.m.

 People of the Parish

                      + Senko Family   
10:00 a.m.
    +Victor Borja Santos
 5:00 p.m.
       People of the Parish


      Monday, March 13

7:30 a.m. 
     +Margaret Prill



Tuesday, March 14
7:30 a.m.

     +Joseph Richard Mitko

  
Wednesday, March 15

5:00 p.m.     +Anne Shoblock

                       Thursday March 16

7:30 a.m.      +Renato Cartago



 Friday, March 17



7:30 a.m.
     +Nenita Granada

   
Saturday, March 18



Vigil Mass

 5:00 p.m.     +Edward Gregory 



Sunday, March 19


      Third Sunday of Lent
8:30 a.m. 

+Mary Kersting &+Daughter
10:00 a.m.      People of the Parish
5:00 p.m.

      +Jessie Garibaldi
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We welcome all who worship or want to stop in at any time to pray in our church. Our church is open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 6:00 a.m.–6:00 p.m. (First Friday 8:30 p.m.)Wednesday 6:00 a.m.-8:30 p.m. Saturday (last Mass 7:30p.m.) and Sunday (5:00 p.m.) the church will close following the Masses. The Parish Office hours are Monday-Thursday 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. Fridays 9:00 a.m. 2:00 p.m.  If you are new to the parish and would like to join our parish, complete and return the bottom portion of the last page of the bulletin.
Stewardship – Time, Talent & Treasure
                   Collection for March 5 - $ 6,700.00                                Mail Donations - $ 1,552.00
                     Total Plate Collection $ 8,252.00


Ash Wednesday – 2,449.00
Please remember Corpus Christi Parish
in your will and estate planning.   
March 12, 2017  – Second Sunday of Lent
 “Go forth from the land of your kinsfold and from your father’s house to a land that I will show you.” GENESIS 12:1
God calls all of us to leave behind our old ways and to follow Him, placing our complete trust in Him.  Some of the old ways that we may have to struggle to leave behind might be materialism, selfishness and greed.  Yet God promises to show us a new land and a better way to live.
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Forming your Faith…….. We are excited to announce that Corpus Christi Church has become a partner in an exciting 24/7 on-line web-based digital formation series called FORMED, produced by the Augustine Institute and Iganatius Press.  This series is designed to help adults grow in their faith at all levels – how we think, how we pray, and how we live.  Better yet, access is FREE to all of our parishioners and their families anywhere, anytime on computers, tablets, or phones.  Register free using our Parish Code ZD3P77.  


This weekend, parishes throughout the Diocese of Metuchen are celebrating Bishop’s Annual Appeal In-Pew Weekend.  Our goal is for every family to participate.  Every gift, no matter the size, is important and greatly appreciated.  Together we are Ambassadors for Christ.
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Week of March 11-17
MEMORIAL AND SPECIAL INTENTIONS

+Candle for Mary+
Special Intention
+Sanctuary Candle+
Angela Coscia
Offerings are available for a loved one or special intention.  Call the parish office for details.
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Joyce Hanula, Susan Wiecek Shecter, Fran Palazolo, 
Helen Kovacs, Kristin Rein, Rita Payor, Helen Plank, 

Catherine Nugent, John Gregor, Margaret Drack,

Cheryl Hayes, Maria Rossi,Fr. Kevin Casey, Marie Bodnar,
Florence Unverzagt, Patricia Ronan, Phyllis Mason,
Karen Kleinschmidt, Antoinette Rossi, Patricia Doyle,

Carol Ostrowski, Emerson Harper, Josephine Dehlinger, 

Genevieve Mroczko, Peggy Reynolds, Marilyn Rinfret,
Kathleen McGreevy,Renee Giliberti, Noel Gowran,
Debbie Canuso-Danley, Rebecca Rannazzisi, Roger Gregor
Claire Watson, Mary Ann Laskoski, Gloria Gregor-Hughes.
Please keep us updated on your loved ones.

Please note at any time, you may begin ON LINE GIVING by logging on to our website: Or use the Corpus Christi Quick Code for Immediate Donations.  See Quick Code info on next page of bulletin.

ON LINE GIVING Our thanks to the many families that have signed up for Online Giving!  If you manage your bills online, we’re sure you’ll like the convenience of giving to your parish online.  It’s safe and secure, and you decide exactly when your gift is made.  You may even view your giving history just by logging in Visit our website: www.corpuschristisouthriver.org – and get started
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St. Mary of Ostrabrama Church, 30 Jackson Street, South River – Healing Mass, Monday March 27, 2017 – 11:00 a.m. Services begin with the Rosary at 10:15 followed by the Chaplet of Divine Mercy and private meditation before the 11:00 a.m. Mass and Anointing.  All are invited.



Enclosed in today’s bulletin you will find a Schedule of all the Diocesan Collections for 2017.  You may select the ones you choose to support.
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On behalf of New Jersey Right to Life and the volunteers of Middlesex County Right to Life, would like to thank our parish for welcoming the New Jersey Right to Life Car Raffle.  Your participation in the raffle has helped Middlesex County Right to Life earn over $62,000.  This along with the proceeds from other NJRTL county chapters ensures NJRTL can carry out its mission to defend and protect the sanctity of human life from conception to natural death.  The raffle proceeds are used by NJRTL to educate the public on matters concerning prolife.  An example of this would be our
“Babies in the Womb Feel Pain” billboard campaign.  NJRTL currently has 6 of these billboards on display, two of which can be seen on RT 280 and RT 78.  My volunteers and I enjoyed very much selling raffles at your parish to your generous parishioners and hope that this year you will once again welcome us to sell our raffles for the New Jersey Right to Life Car Raffle.                           Jessica A. Gibbons, 

      President of Middlesex County Right To Life.


Over the next several weeks the parish bulletin will include some information on the Catechesis on Matrimony.  

The Importance and Dignity of the Sacrament of Matrimony

9. Through this Sacrament the Holy Spirit brings it about that, just as Christ loved the Church and gave himself up for her, Christian spouses also strive to nurture and foster their union in equal dignity, mutual giving, and the undivided love that flows from the divine font of charity.  In this way, uniting divine and human realities, they persevere in good times and in bad, faithful in body and mind, remaining complete strangers to any adultery and divorce.
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Stations of the Cross every 

Friday 7:00 p.m.
8:00 p.m. (Portuguese)

Confessions – every Wednesday during Lent 30 minutes following the 5:00 p.m. evening Mass.  Friday, 6:15 p.m. & Saturday afternoon 4:15-4:45 (or by appointment)
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Touch the clover and maybe you will be the next winner for our monthly Lucky Calendar.  

Good Luck to all!  March 7th winner will be in next week’s bulletin.
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On the funny side………………………………………….
At St. Peter's Catholic Church in Toronto , they have weekly husband's marriage seminars. 
At the session last week, the priest asked Giuseppe, who said he was approaching his 50th wedding anniversary, to take a few minutes and share some insight into how he had managed to stay married to the same woman all these years. 
Giuseppe replied to the assembled husbands, 'Wella, I'va tried to treat her nicea, spenda da money on her, but besta of all is, I tooka her to Italy for the 25th anniversary!" 
The priest responded, "Giuseppe, you are an amazing inspiration to all the husbands here! Please tell us what you are planning for your wife for your 50th anniversary?" 
Giuseppe proudly replied, " I gonna go pick her up."


A Journey Through Grief
“Blessed are those who mourn for they shall be comforted”

Have you lost a loved one (parent, child, companion or friend)?  This is about joining our “Journey Through Grief”.   The conversations will take us from understanding loss and normal reactions, to steps (guided by faith), to acceptance and the hopeful recreation of lives to continue living.  The group will meet on THURSDAY FOR NINE (9) WEEKS:

Place: St. Ambrose Church, 83 Throckmorton Lane, Old Bridge

Date:  March 30, 2017  - Time: 6:30 p.m. 
Contact: Parish Office 732-679-5666

There is no fee.  Pre-registration is needed.



Bishop’s Appeal Status as of March 3, 2017 – Pledges totaling $9,030.00 and payments of $6,995.00 from 65 parishioners.  This represents 32.3% of our goal of $28,000.00.  
Lenten Fish Dinners will be held on March 17, 24, 31 and April 7, 2017 5pm to 7pm – St. Mary of Ostrabrama Church Parish Center, 30 Jackson Street – Adult Fish and French Fries Dinner $12.00 Children Dinner $5.00 (Take out dinners available starting at 4pm) Tickets on sale at door and in the parish office during business hours.


Next weekend the Diocesan Spring Collection will be taken up.  Proceeds from this collection will benefit the Native & Black American Collection as well as Catholic Relief Services.
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St. Vincent DePaul Society is in need of food for the food pantry.  Cereal, canned tuna and chicken, macaroni and cheese, rice and rice mixes, peanut butter, canned and dry beans and boxed potatoes.  All donations are appreciated.
St. Vincent de Paul Society 2nd Annual painting party Fundraiser at the Family Art Studio, Artist People, 712 Rt. 18 North in the Windsor Plaza Center.  Tickets are $35.00 and we will be painting a tote bag.  No art experience required.  Step by step instructions.  Beverages and snacks will be provided.  To order tickets, call Ann 732-589-1576 or the Parish Office 732-254-1800 ext. 10.  Checks are accepted and should be made out to St. Vincent de Paul Society,


My Lenten Cross
Jesus, Dear Savior, walk with me this Lent in all that I do.  Help me to remember that in everything I do and say and everywhere I go, You are with me, calling me forward.  Just as You carried Your cross with courage and love, may I courageously bear all the burdens and sorrows that come my way.  May I be mindful, too, of the crosses that others hear and reach out to them with compassion and care.                    Amen.



The Parish Office will be closed on Friday, March 17, 2017 for St. Patrick’s Day.  The office will reopen on Monday, March 20th at 9:00 a.m.[image: image2.jpg]



Parish Feast Day of Corpus Christi  


Sunday June 18, 2017


We are looking for interested parishioners to form a committee to help in planning a weekend celebration to honor the Feast Day of Corpus Christi.  Call the parish office to sign up.





75th Anniversary of Corpus Christi Parish


Fr. Damian is inviting parishioners to join him in forming an Anniversary Committee so we can plan for this important milestone in our parish.  Contact the parish office to sign up. 


First Meeting Tuesday, March 21, 2017 at 7:30 p.m. in the church hall.








